In the absence of President Dan Farrell, Vice-President Richard Byrnes opened the March 12, 20007 meeting of the Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch at 3pm, by the leading the group in saluting the flag.

Treasurer Roger Kessenger gave his report. The balance in our account remains the same as the February balance. It is $1,616.24. Two checks will be written. One is to Gerry Brummer for office supplies in the amount of $33.76. The second will be to the state of Florida in the amount of $71.00. According to our current by-laws the check to Gerry Brummer had to be okayed by the members. It was approved by a unanimous vote.

Lt. Mundy, of the Citrus County Sheriff’s Office addressed the group. He is in charge of the west side of the county. According to the Lieutenant, Sugarmill Woods is quiet as usual.  Construction site thefts are occurring in the north end of the county, but all is quiet here. There have been no major incidents in the West side of Citrus. There have been conveyance burglaries in shopping centers due to open windows and unlocked doors.

Sergeant Evan spoke about the luncheon. He informed the audience that crime in Citrus County is up 12% compared to last year. This is due to an increase in car burglaries.  He suggested we spread the word to lock car doors and garage doors. Sheriff’s volunteers will be getting baseball caps. They are on order.  We are able to remind folks of the watering restrictions. There should be a flyer in the patrol car that can be placed in the front door of a home that is watering improperly.  
Sergeant Evan furthered reminded us to call out of service both at the end of a shift if no driver follows and at the end of a day. He further stated to be sure to get a response from dispatch. A status check usually comes in at about 15 minutes after the hour. If a driver is doing a house check at that time, it is prudent to call dispatch and tell them that you are ok.

A new member was introduced. His name is Lon Chesterfield.

Gerry Brummer presented the monthly statistic for both January and February. They are as follows:




January


February

Man Hours:

382



319

Miles Driven:

3,895



3,798

House Checks:
4



12

Construction Sites:
2,762



2,320

Utility Checks:
249



264

Fuel


239.831 gallons

246.293 gallons

Fuel Cost:

$519.16


$557.27

The car was in maintenance at the time of the March meeting. Sugarmill Crime Watch was using a loaner. Service needs included a ticking noise in the dash, and faulty a/c.  We will also be getting a new gas card in the near future. Sgt. Evan suggested that we may get a new car soon.


When asked about what constitutes a utility, Sgt. Evan said that transformer stations, pumping stations, microwave towers, and lift stations fit into that category. He also suggested drivers make a mental note about fence locks, etc. In other words check to see if anything looks out of place.

Every member is being asked to provide his or her shirt size, and pant size if they own a pair of uniform trousers. The Oak Village Property Owner’s Association has promised us $500.00 for shirts and Richard Byrnes will order as many as he can. We will replace old shirts which have grey trees on the insignia rather than green ones.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:45pm after a reminder that the next meeting will take place on Monday, April 9, 2007 at 3pm. The guest speaker will be Frank Roberts from the Citrus County Emergency Operations Center.

